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Petition to Participate - Copyright Royalty Board (CRB) 37 CFR351.1(b) 

Monday, February 02, 2009 

Bryan Payne, CEO 

Spacial Audio Solutions, LLC 

200 E6
th 

St, Suite 204 

Austin, Texas 78701 

Office: 972-739-6420 ext# 130 

Fax: 512-519-4370 

e-mail: bryan@spacialaudio.com 

To whom it concerns: 

As a leading broadcast automation and advertising technology and software developer who has 

provided technologies and services for over 10 years to both Internet and Terrestrial 

broadcasters. The importance of our participation in the upcoming CRB hearings we believe is 

very vital to our own company's future. Not to mention the future of webcasting/internet 

broadcasting in general. 

Many individuals and companies who currently webcast rely upon our and other similar 

companies' software technologies and services for their day to day operations as well as the 

very technologies and services that help monitor and provide reporting functionality for 

accountability of music and other relevant content performances. 

It is our hope and desire that our participation may assist in the process of determining that 

there is a reasonable and effective royalty rate moving forward that will also allow the industry 

to positively grow and mature while assuring that all artists/musicians are indeed fairly 

compensated. 



We understand that it is of the utmost importance and urgency that a royalty rate that is set be 

one that supports industry growth in a positive light for webcasters/broadcasters as well as 

sufficiently compensate all artists/musicians. 

If an unbalanced or unaffordable rate is set that in turn creates a potential negative outcome 

for webcasters/internet broadcasters and or that rate also then inevitably forces many 

webcasters/broadcasters out of business. This of course in turn will more than likely directly 

and negatively impact us as a company and others like us, as we rely and depend on these very 

broadcasters currently as a significant source of our income. Not to mention a loss of potential 

additional royalties that would go towards compensating artists/musicians. None of which we 

wish to see happen. 

With currently 25 employees whose very future could indeed rely upon the outcome of the 

upcoming CRB hearing. Spacial Audio Solutions wishes to respectfully submit our intent to 

participate in the upcoming CRB, which is to set to determine the royalty rate for 2011-2015. 

Respectfully, 

CEO, Spacial Audio Solutions, LLC 


